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JULY 2025 NEWSLETTER 

Welcome to our newest TV Chapter Members 
 

Joe Bland 

Our local shooting sports State and National  

Championships are going on soon  

(see later in this issue) We wish all of the shooters good 

luck and hope they really have a fantastic time with every-

one and soak up the experience and comradery. 

 

July 12th at Banks Speedway we will be holding a 

50/50 raffle doors open at 4 pm. The money will go towards 

our youth shooting sports. If you want to volunteer to sell 

tickets up in the grand stands, please let Jenny know  

503-969-7242 or email TVCOHA@Outlook.com. 

Please send in pictures to via email to:  

TVCOHA@OUTLOOK.COM or via text to Mel Kind  

503-502-0611, please include your name and if possible 

the names of the people in the picture. We will use these 

pictures in our social media and newsletters. They can be 

of you and your family enjoying the outdoors.  

Thank you!  



 

 

In our annual youth event, we partner with I’m Hooked Inc the first 

weekend in June each year and we setup Archery and BB Gun Sta-

tion so the families can all try their hands at learning how to do 

each station. Thank you to all of the volunteers that helped out on 

the long, hot day—you are very appreciated! 



A huge thank you to G4 Archery and 

Fisherman’s Marine & Outdoors, for  

donating equipment & prizes. And to 

our volunteers Kirk Nolan, Mike Val-

lery, Melynda Roland, Melody Kind, 

Shelley Kind, Joe Hanson Vazqez, Ed  

Vanderzanden, Jane Vanderzanden, Joe 

Kind, Garrett Stadelman, Claude 

St.Firmin, Jonathan St.Firmin, Gabbie 

Conrad, Trevor Miller,  Bill Michels, 

Howard Baker and the Timber Beasts 

plus volunteers helping out at the BB 

Gun Range— We could not have done 

the event without you all.   



A BIG THANK YOU to Howard Baker of the Timber Beasts BB Gun team for being our June 

speaker. The Timber Beasts have been around for over 45 years. Participants range from ages 8 to 15 

years old. They teach marksmanship, discipline, self-control, responsibility, gun safety, types of fire-

arms, safe carries, determining dominant eye, building a proper site picture, shooting positions, range 

commands, integrity, teamwork and positive characters traits that are life-time lessons. The Timber 

Beasts are a club dedicated to the education of safe gun handling and the discipline of 

marksman shooting, their motto is Promoting a Positive Shooting Experience.  

They have two sessions the first is 6 weeks, they must attend the first to be able to be eligible for the 

extended session. They create five member teams who compete to go to Nationals in Rogers,  

Arkansas. They shoot in four shooting positions—standing, sitting, prone and kneeling. 

They shoot a muzzle-loaded single-shot BB Gun, the Daisy AVANTI Champion Model 499, billed as 

the most accurate BB gun in the world. The guns cost $105 each.  

They don’t really have the facility to handle a large turn out of students so they don’t really advertise 

it anymore, they rely on word of mouth. They shoot out of the Knights of Pythias building in Forest 

Grove.  

At one time there were up to 12 teams on the West Coast however now the Timber Beasts are the one 

and only program of it’s kind on the West Coast. When they go to compete at the State level they 

have to split up their shooters into different teams to compete against each other.  

The Timber Beasts fundraise all year to cover 100% of the trip to Rogers, Arkansas for the shooters 

and coaches—that’s a five shooter plus two alternate team and they have to pay for airfare, room and 

board and food. It’s a great experience for the shooters. Participants that make it to Nationals must 

sit out a year in between trips due to the educational requirement.. They get help from organizations 

like OHA, they take their BB Gun Range to events to earn money and offer help to earn money. To 

earn their funds to go to Nationals. At Nationals, they compete with 72 other teams across the 

USA—there is no classification break be-tween ages so a 5 year old could be shooting against a 15 

year old. They shoot in all four positions. There is also a written 

gun safety test. Each of the 5 parts is worth 100 point for a maxi-

mum score of 500. The competitors compete both individually 

and as a team. Awards are given for each individual position as 

well as top individual score and top aggregate team scores.  

Nationals are in the first week of July.  

 

Something people may not know is that 60+ colleges give out 

scholarships for shooting sports.  

If you would like to contribute or find out more about them;  

You can contact Howard Baker at hrbaker887@gmail.com or the 

Timber Beasts have a website and Facebook page, see them on 

Facebook under Timber Beast BB Gun Team or their website is 

timberbeastsbbgun.com .  
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The Oregon Trap Shooting  State Tournament above is being held 

over at Hillsboro Trap and Skeet Club and check in begins at 7, 

Opening Ceremony at 7:45.  Good Luck to all of the shooters! 

The USA High School Clay Target League National Championship is 

July 9-13, 2025 held in Mason, Michigan.  

  

 

 

 

 

2025 BB and Air Gun Championship is being held June 29—

July 3rd in Rogers, Arkansas. Good Luck Timber Beasts! 
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 Chapter Dinner is July 15th at Prime Time, the guest speaker is TBA 

Come at 6 for social hour and to eat, the guest speaker starts presenting at 7pm.  

ADVERTISING — We offer advertising for a flat rate of $100 per year. Our newsletter goes out to 700+ members This will be in 

the form of a business card, included somewhere in the newsletter.  If you are interested in advertising your business, please send 

an email to TVCOHA@outlook.com and we will get you the information. 
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